
Special Committee Meeting March 5th 1921 

 

Present:-H Slatter in the chair. 

Messrs: W H Andrew, J H Taylor, G Robson, E N Smith, W C Morris, Reg Whitworth, A Morris, F L 

Eaton, S W Herbert and J Gibson. 

 

The following resignations were accepted.  Mr M Taylor and Miss Agnes Cook. 

 

The question of the proposed water supply to the course was left over; and it was decided to adopt 

the suggestion of Mr Barton to treat the Greens with Gas liquor in place of Nitrate of Potash and 

work killer, 

 

The question of the list of prices furnished by the House Committee was discussed, and it was 

moved and seconded that the price list be accepted. (Carried) 

 

Henry Slatter. 

Chairman. 

 

Committee Meeting March 19th 1921 

 

Present:-H Slatter in the chair. 

Messrs: A Morris, G Robson, F L Eaton, J H Taylor, E N Smith, S W Herbert, J Lochead, W H Andrew, A 

Lees, and J Gibson. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting also special meeting were read and confirmed. 

 

The following accounts were passed for payment: S Travis 2/10/9, Thos Kerfoot 12/10/-, John Hall & 

Sons, 5/8/-, J J Broadhurst, 3/8/9, J Andrew & Co 11/15/-. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership: Mr Charles Hall, 101 Elgin 

St, Mr D W Warburton and Mrs Warburton, 232 Oldham Road and Miss M J Wrigley, 236 Oldham 

Road, all of Ashton-u-Lyne. 

 

The following resignations were accepted:- Mr W J & Mrs Cole, Mrs J W Knight, Miss Widdop, Miss A G 

Earnshaw, Miss Ollerenshaw, Major Gorman and Mrs Robt Craig and the transfer of Miss E Walsh to  

Honorary Member. 

 

Mr Slatter reported that he had made enquiries re the use of gas liqour in the treatment of Greens 

and as ther was some doubt in the matter it was decided that the Greens Committee with the 

addition of Mr S W Herbert meet Mr J Barton at an early date to discuss the whole questio with 

power to act. (Carried). 

 

The Report of the Secretary respecting the various nuisances and the revisison of same were 

accepted subject to the fire insurance on furniture etc. being increased to £500. 

 

The question of the Poor Rate for field No 12 was discussed and it was decided that same be paid, 

also that the graing for this field be not let. (Carried). 

 



The House Committee reported that the Tariff List had been posted as arranged and that all was 

satisfactory woth the exception of the ventilation of the large room. It was decided that he House 

Committee see to the ventilation and carry out the necessary arrangements for same. 

 

The Greens Committee had nothing to report as the question of the trearment had not been 

definitely settled. 

 

The Handicap Secretary reporteed that Mr Leslie Morris’ handicap had been reduced to 11. 

 

The Team for the Match against Saddleworth Golf Club was selected. 

 

Mr J Smethurst had stated to several members of the Committee that no mention had been made in 

the Calendar that other than that the medal competitions were in two divisions, and that seeing that 

he had the best score in the second division, he was entitled to the spoon: this question was 

discussed and the minute affecting the same was read stating that from the 15th Nov to 20th March 

inclusive, only one spoon would be competed for. 

 

The above minute had not been altered, therefore it was decided to abide by same. (Carried). 

 

Henry Slatter 

Chairman. 

 

 

  



 

 

 


